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and Nursery School 

Newsletter 28 – 9th May 2025  

SATS 
 

Next week, our Year 6 children will be sitting their SATs tests. 

I’m sure you will join me in wishing them the best of luck. They 

have worked really hard leading up to this week- including 

attending after school booster classes and I have no doubt 

that they will make themselves and us proud next week.  

 

I would also like to say a huge thankyou to all the staff who 

have worked with our children; getting them prepared for 

their tests and making sure they are ready to do their very 

best. 

 

Year 6 children are encouraged to come to school each 

morning next week for 8.15 am to have their breakfast with 

friends and socialise to help banish any nerves.  

 

Year 6 children need to have a relaxing weekend and not 

worry about anything- they are amazing, and I know they will 

put so much effort into their tests next week.  

 
Best Wishes, The Y6 Team 

 



     

 

Parent Play Days 

 
Parents are invited into school on the following days for Parent Play Days.  

 

Wednesday 9th July 1.45-3.00pm  

All of Y5 plus YRA, Y1A, Y2A, Y3A, Y4A.  

 

Thursday 10th July 1.45-3.00pm 

All of Y6 plus YRB, Y1B, Y2B, Y3B, Y4B 

 

Year One Phonics Screening Check 
We would like to invite all parents/carers of Year One pupils to an information 

meeting regarding the statutory phonics screening check. The meeting will 

be held in the large hall at 3:30pm on Tuesday 20th May. 

 

We aim to provide information about the screening process and how you can 

help your child secure their phonics knowledge at home in preparation for 

the screening in June. We look forward to welcoming as many of you as possible and 

appreciate your support. 

Academic Year 2025/2026 
Advanced notice for parents.  The Children will return to school on Monday 

1st September for the start of the new academic year, but school will be 

closed  to pupils on Monday 8th September for a staff training day.   

 

An exciting opportunity has arisen, to provide staff with training to promote 

higher engagement in lessons and pupils learning.  More details about term 

dates and INSET days to follow. 



     

Price Increase for School Meals 
The price of School Meals will increase on the 2nd June 2025 to £2.90 per day which is £14.50 

per week, we ask that meals are paid for in advance on a Monday. This will apply to children 

in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6.  

 

If you think you may be eligible for free school meals please complete the Gateshead Council 

FSM form here.  

End of Year Reports to Parents 
Our reports to parents/guardians will be sent via email to each parent with parental 

responsibility this year, please can you ensure that your contact details are up-to-date via 

your Arbor App/Parent Portal.  

 

If you have any issues logging into Arbor pleas contact the school office. 

Summer Term – PSHCE 

When we last consulted grown-ups on PSHCE, our results showed 

that parents and carers wish to be informed of more sensitive 

topic areas. After the May half term, classes will be exploring 

the Changing Me unit within their PSHCE lessons. This content 

explores coping positively with change and also looks at the 

human body, including scientific names for genitals, puberty, 

menstruation and conception. If you would like to know further 

details about the curriculum content, please click here.  

 

Coffee Morning  
We’ve moved our coffee mornings to Tuesdays from 9-10am! Come by for 

a cuppa, catch up with others, and enjoy a friendly chat.  

 

If you or your family need any support, our Family Support Worker, Hannah, 

will be available to help with any questions or assistance you might need. 

Whether it's advice or just someone to talk to, we’re here to support you. 
 

Feel free to pop in – we’d love to see you there! 

 

Article 26: We have the right to help from the government if we are in need. 

Article 27 – We have the right to a good standard of living. 
 

https://www.gateshead.gov.uk/article/7433/Free-school-meals
https://www.lingeyhouseprimary.org/_site/data/files/docs/87F00EB72CBA662DF14BFFBC61C0DB68.pdf


     

EYFS Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet our Ambassadors  

Please see below for the fabulous things our ambassadors do.  

EYFS DONATIONS: 

 

To enhance our outdoor provision, we are looking for old/unwanted items:  

-Old barbie dolls/ 

-minibeast toy bugs 

-Tutu’s  

-Toy Microphones 

- sunglasses 

 

Please pass items onto Miss Attwood or your class teacher if you have any of the following, thanks so 

much. 



     

Mental Health Ambassadors  

• Fostering an environment where every 

child feels acknowledged, valued, and under-

stood.  

• Promoting awareness of mental health 

challenges  

• Coordinating assemblies  

• Collaborating with staff and prioritizing 

the safeguarding of children.  

 

Mental Health Ambassadors work with Miss. Bell and 

Mrs. A. Masson.  

Article 8: I have a right to an identity 

Article 12:  I have the right to be listened to and taken seriously.  

  

Our mental health ambassadors are out outside daily to support children with any issues 

they may have. They are excellent at using conflict resolution and supporting our younger 

children with dealing with day-to-day issues and problem solving. They are also very good 

at passing on information to staff where they feel it is something that they need an adult to 

support with. Due to the nature of the role, these ambassadors have regular check ins with 

members of the mental health team to ensure they are fully supported and trained 

 

Nursery Suncream  

Please can all 30 hour children have suncream brought into 

school, this will be re-applied at lunchtime. 15 hour children to 

have sun cream applied before coming into nursery.  

 

Can all students be provided with a sunhat, both the suncream 

and hat to be kept at nursery/in their nursery bag. 

 

 
 



     

Nursery Farm Trip  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



     

 

 

 

SEND Drop in Session 

Article 15: You have the right to be with friends and joining clubs. 



     

Ducks 2024 – 2025  
Early Years - Children in Nursery and Reception are welcome to bring in food from home to 

feed the ducks on their set days and we will prepare this in class.   

 

Rest of the School – During OPAL each day, children will be allowed to feed the ducks at 

lunchtime with Miss Brown and Mr Burrell. If you are wanting to feed the ducks, please bring 

food into school and keep this with you in your class until lunch time. Please remember duck 

food needs chopped up small before feeding them.  

 

Any donations of food that your child is not wanting to feed to the ducks, please drop these 

at the school office and they will hand them down to Early Years or OPAL. 

Years or OPAL. 

 

 
Article 24 – I have the right to be as healthy as possible 

Article 31: I have the right to rest relax and play 

 

 

 

 

 
  



     

 

Attendance 

 
Each week, the class 

with the best 

attendance will have an 

extra 10 minutes of 

playtime.  

 

If any class has 100% 

attendance, they will 

have an ice cream/hot 

chocolate playtime! 

 

Class This week’s attendance Class This week’s attendance 

YRA 96.43% Y3B 98.33% 

YRB 96.59% Y4A 96.12% 

Y1A 91.25% Y4B 95.69% 

Y1B 92.86% Y5A 95.83% 

Y2A 99.07% Y5B 98.33% 

Y2B 9352% Y6A 95.42% 

Y3A 97.5% Y6B 91.67% 

Whole School Attendance: 94.49% 

This Week’s Superstars 

 
Year Group  

Reception Ada C & Esmay B 

Y1 Iris H & Caleb I 

Y2 William H & Arya P 

Y3 & Jaydon W 

Y4 Jenson P & Alivia A 

Y5 Freddy N & Lily D 

Y6 Joshua H & Nancy S 

Times Table Rockstars 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Most Minutes Played Class 

Jack S Y6A 

Maddie F Y5B 

Alexis T Y4B 

Biggest Increase in Speed  

Luke Henderson -Redshaw Y3A 

Abbie D Y5B 

Theo J  Y5B 

Most Correct Answers Given   

Jack S Y6A 

Shay C Y4B 

Alexis T  Y4B 

Golden Guitar Winner – Y4B 

I would like to say a 

huge well done to all 

this week’s superstars 

watch out for their 

special certificate 

given out in Assembly! 

Our superstars for this 

week are as follows 



     

Accelerated Reader  

 
Children in Y2 - Y6 who have read the highest 

number of quizzes in their Year group this week are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Golden Book goes to the Class with the greatest number of quizzes completed. 

Name  Year Group 

Arya P Y2 

Jochebed O Y3 

Srinika V Y4 

Olivia T  Y5 

Darasimi O Y6 

Golden Book Winner Y5B 



     

Dates for the Diary 

The above dates have been schduled to take place, further information will be given in due 

course for events across the summer term. 
 

Date/time Event Who’s involved 

Summer Term 

12th May -15th May 8.00-

8.15am 

Y6 Pre-SATS Breakfast 

(school hall)  

Y6 students 

20th May 2025 Nursery Visit to Hall Hill Farm  Nursery children & parents  

19th May – 23rd May  Y1 Phonics Check  Y1 Students 

20th May  Y1 Phonics Meeting Parents of Y1 children 

26th – 30th May 2025 Half Term Whole School 

2nd June 2025 Occasional Day School Closed to Children 

3rd June 2025 Inset Day  School Closed to Children 

4th June 2025 School Re-Opens Whole School 

4th June – 13th June  Y4 Multiplication Check  Y4 Students  

4th June 2025 

9.15am & 5.00pm 

Nursery (Sep 25 new intake) In-

formation Meetings 

Parents of nursery children 

starting in Sep 25 

11th June 2025  

9.15am & 5.15pm 

Reception (Sep 25 new intake) 

Information Meetings 

Parents/Carers of Nursery 

pupils who will start Recep-

tion in September 

11th & 12th June  Y5 Residential  Y5 Students  

18th June 2025  Reception (Sep 25 new intake)  

Exploring School Tour 

Parents/Carers of pupils 

who will start Reception in 

September 

19th June 2025 Sports Day  Whole School 

25th June 2025 Reception 2024 Transition 

School Tour 4 onwards 

Children & Parents of Sep 

2025 intake 

26th June 2025  PTA Summer Fair  

2.30-4.00pm 

All students and parents 

2nd July 2025 Lingey House Transition Day  Whole School  

2nd July 2025 

9.30-10.30am 

Reception 25 Stay & Play Parents/Carers of pupils 

who will start Reception in 

September 

2nd July 2025 

9.30-10.30am 

Nursery 25 Stay & Play  Parents/Carers of Nursery 

pupils who will start Nursery 

in September 

4th July 20205 Y5 Trip to Beamish  Y5 Students  

7th – 9th July  Y6 Residential Trip  Y6 Students 

9th July 2025 

9.30-10.30am 

Reception 25 Stay & Play Parents/Carers of Nursery 

pupils who will start Nursery 

in September 

9th July 2025 

1.45-3.00pm  

Opal Parent Play Days  

Y5, YRA, Y1A, Y2A, Y3A, Y4A  

Parents of students inY5, 

YRA, Y1A, Y2A, Y3A, Y4A   

10th July 2025 

1.45-3.00pm 

Opal Parent Play Days  

Y6, YRB, Y1B, Y2B, Y3B, Y4B 

Parents of students inY6, 

Y6, YRB, Y1B, Y2B, Y3B, Y4B 

11th July 2025  Nursery Graduation  N2 students & parents  

11th July 2025 Reports to parents  Whole School  

18th July 2025 Last Day of Term Whole School 

Autumn Term  

1st September 2025  School Re-opens  Whole School  

8th September 2025  INSET DAY  School Closed to Children 



     

 

 

 

 
Please email Out of School Achievements to office@lingeyhouse.org 

 

A Huge Well Done to… 

 Jack, Theo, Freddie, Jayden and 

Preston!  
 

Jack, Theo, Freddie, Jayden and Preston all completed 

in the Fleetwood football tournament in Blackpool at 

the weekend with their team Wrekenton Nou Camp 

YFC U10 Reds.  

Unfortunately, they didn't win but they all worked really 

hard and enjoyed the weekend. 

 

Well done Jack, Theo, Freddie, Jayden 

and Preston. 

 

A Huge Well Done to… 

 Georgia!  
 

Georgia, visited The Grace Darling Museum 

and her grave at the weekend. Georgia has 

been learning about Grace Darling in class 

and really wanted to go to the museum. 

 

Well done Georgia. 

 

A Huge Well Done to…Jenson! 

 

Jenson played in a tournament to help his friends team, they won the u9’s tourna-

ment and Jenson was awarded player of the tournament by the referee. 

 

Well done Jenson 

 

 


